See: Board of Directors United Jewish Fund February 5, 1953 Page 2 DECISION BY FUND BOARD TO DEFER DECISION RE INCLUSION OF CITY OF HOPE IN 1953 CAMPAIGN UNTIL AFTER CONFERENCE WITH MR. GOLTER.

See: Board of Directors United Jewish Fund December 18, 1952 Page 2